AYLESBURY VALE DISTRICT COUNCIL

Planning Policy

Please ask for: Charlotte Stevens Direct Line: 01296 585982

Switchboard: 01296 585858 Text Relay: prefix telephon

prefix telephone number with 18001

Email:

cstevens@aylesburyvaledc.gov.uk

Our Ref: Your Ref:

5 July 2019

Louise St John Howe Programme Officer PO Services PO Box 10965 Sudbury, Suffolk CO10 3BF

Dear Louise.

Vale of Aylesbury Local Plan Examination – Proposed Modifications

As per our request to the Inspector under section 20(7C) of the Planning and Compulsory Purchase Act 2004 for him to recommend main modifications to the Vale of Aylesbury Local Plan (VALP), the VALP proposed modifications have now been prepared. These respond to issues identified in the Inspector's questions, discussion documents, actions identified during the hearing sessions, the Inspector's interim findings and subsequent correspondence. These are attached in a schedule. We thank the Inspector for his consideration of these and will be pleased to engage in any way that will assist him with this process.

With regards to categorising the modifications, we have differentiated between what we believe to be the main modifications and the additional modifications, (which are also included for completeness) but we would welcome the Inspector's views on this judgement. Please also note that a number of new Appendices are introduced and there are a number of changes to the Policies Maps and Tables within the Plan. These are referenced but not shown in the schedule of proposed modifications due to their size, but are available in the shared file. The modifications are underpinned by a number of evidence documents which are also available in the shared file. Please note that the proposed post-publication changes to the Plan (February 2018) (CD.SUB.002) are not repeated in this schedule.

We would now request the Inspector's consideration of the proposed modifications and ask for an early indication of the date for the Inspector's response, if possible, in order for us to begin scheduling the six week consultation. We will begin the public consultation on the main modifications as soon as reasonably practicable after receiving the Inspector's response.

We would be grateful if you could pass these documents to the Inspector and we look forward to his response.

Yours sincerely

Tracey Aldworth Director



DISTRICT COUNCIL